MINUTES  OF  MONTHLY  MEETING  OF  GREYSTONES  MUNICIPAL  DISTRICT   HELD   IN   THE  CIVIC  OFFICES,  GREYSTONES  ON  THURSDAY  12TH  DECEMBER,  2019  AT  9.30  A.M.
_______________________________________________________________________
Present:
Councillor T. Fortune, Cathaoirleach

Councillors M. Crean, D. Mitchell, L. Scott & G. Walsh
Also Present:

Mr. R. O’Hanlon, Greystones Municipal District Engineer
Ms. M. Porter, Greystones Municipal District Administrator 

Ms. K. Coughlan, Greystones Municipal District

Apologies from:
Councillor J. Whitmore



 
Mr. M. Nicholson, Greystones Municipal District Manager
_______________________________________________________________________
1. CONFIRMATION  OF  MINUTES

It was proposed by Councillor D. Mitchell, seconded by Councillor G. Walsh and agreed that the minutes of the monthly meeting held on 26th November 2019, as circulated, be confirmed and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. PRESENTATION  TO  COMMODORE  MICHAEL  MALONE,  IRISH  NAVAL  SERVICE

The Cathaoirleach welcomed Commodore Michael Malone, former Councillor Kathleen Kelleher and Stephen Bowes and Carolanne McDonald from St. David’s School to the meeting.  

Councillor Fortune stated that it was a great achievement for Commodore Malone, who was brought up in Greystones, to now be the head of the Irish Naval Service.  He spoke about the unusual route Commodore Malone had taken on his progression to his current role and he stated that, on the recommendation of former Councillor K. Kelleher, the Greystones Municipal District members wanted to present him with a certificate to formally recognise and acknowledge his achievements.  He stated that K. Kelleher had also provided a copy of Gary Paine’s new book of photos from Greystones which had a maritime theme, for presenting to Commodore Malone.
Commodore Malone gave a short outline of his school years and progression to the Naval Service and he spoke about the various duties of the Navy and some of the highlights of his time there.  He thanked the members for the presentation and he stated that he was honoured to receive it.  He dedicated the award to the men and women of the Naval Service.

The members commended Commodore Malone for his achievements.  
The students from St. David’s School stated that, as a past pupil of St. David’s School, Commodore Malone was an amazing inspiration to the present students there.  
Former Councillor K. Kelleher spoke about Commodore Malone’s childhood and the part his parents played in community life in the town.

The District Manager, on behalf of all the staff, congratulated Commodore Malone and wished him well.

The Cathaoirleach then presented Commodore Malone with his Certificate and the photo book, and some photographs were taken.e dedivayrf

At this point Mr. Keith Scanlon and Ms. Annette Kelly from the local Climate Action Group handed in a petition to the members.  It was agreed to invite a deputation from the group to make a presentation to the January monthly meeting of the Municipal District.
3. REPRESENTATIVES  FROM   NEWCASTLE  RESIDENTS  ASSOCIATION

The Cathaoirleach welcomed Mr. Hugh O’Rourke from Newcastle Residents Association to the meeting.  A copy of their Strategic Plan 2019 – 2024 together with a copy of the July 2019 Newcastle Village Health Check Report had been circulated to the members prior to the meeting and Mr. O’Rourke circulated a copy of the Newcastle Heritage Walk map.
Mr. O’Rourke gave an outline of the Residents Association’s activities to date and their proposals for the future.  He stated that this year Newcastle achieved its highest score ever in the national Tidy Towns competition.  He thanked the members for their financial support over the years and expressed the hope that this would continue.

The members commended the Newcastle Residents Association for all the work carried out on behalf of the community and the active participation of residents in all village matters.  They suggested that Newcastle was well prepared for the review of the County Development Plan and they offered their ongoing support for the various projects being undertaken.
The Cathaoirleach thanked Mr. O’Rourke for attending the meeting and asked him to pass on their good wishes to Mr. Michael Carey who recently retired from the Newcastle Residents Association.

4. UPDATE  ON  GREYSTONES  HARBOUR  DEVELOPMENT
The District Administrator informed the members that there was no further update on the harbour development since representatives from Glenveagh and Sisk attended the October monthly meeting.   She stated that Ms. Breege Kilkenny had only recently taken over the role of Director of Services from Sean Quirke who had retired.  She stated that an update would be provided for the January meeting.
The Cathaoirleach referred to discussions that had taken place with local fishermen in relation to the provision of landing and berthing facilities at the harbour.  Most members were of the opinion that fees for berthing at the marina were a private matter between B. J. Marinas and the fishermen and that they should not get involved in those negotiations.
Following discussion it was agreed that a private meeting be arranged between the members, Ms. Breege Kilkenny and representatives from Sisk in advance of the next scheduled meeting in committee with the fishermen and harbour groups in January.
5.  REPORT  FROM  GREYSTONES  MUNICIPAL  DISTRICT  ENGINEER

A report outlining works carried out to date was circulated to the members and the District Engineer answered any queries in relation to same.
Following discussion it was suggested that the District Engineer should talk to local businesses in Killincarrig about proposals for the village sooner rather than later so as to avoid opposition to the plans based on rumour.

On the suggestion of the Cathaoirleach, it was agreed to send a letter to thank those people who opened and closed the Little Tern Playground in Kilcoole daily.  The Cathaoirleach stated that this has had a positive impact on anti social behaviour at the playground.

6. NOTICES  OF  MOTION

(a) Motion in the name of Councillor L. Scott:

“That the Municipal District write to the Developers of Glenheron Estate requesting an update on the building of the planned childcare facility, which is urgently needed to be completed”.

Following discussion on this notice of motion it was agreed to write to Cairn Homes to enquire when the planned childcare facility at Glenheron would be provided.  The District Administrator stated that she would also take the matter up with the planning section of Wicklow County Council to see if they could pursue the matter.
The members suggested that the County Council should include a stipulation in the new County Development Plan requiring that all community facilities included as part of new developments should be provided prior to any houses being sold.

7. CORRESPONDENCE
The District Administrator informed the members of the contents of an email received from the Water Services Section of Wicklow County Council advising that the installation of public drinking water fountains were considered by Irish Water to be commercial connections subject to commercial water charges and connection fees.  It was agreed to circulate this email to the members.
Following discussion it was agreed that the following notice of motion be forwarded to Wicklow County Council for consideration at their January monthly meeting:
 “That Wicklow County Council request Irish Water to refrain from imposing commercial connection and water charges in respect of public drinking water fountains”.

8. ANY  OTHER  BUSINESS 

1. The Cathaoirleach wished everyone a happy Christmas and New Year.
THIS  CONCLUDED  THE  BUSINESS  OF  THE  MEETING.
SIGNED:__________________________________________  

                    CHAIRPERSON

SIGNED: _________________________________________




            MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR
Dated this _______ day of _______________________2020
